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SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

3 February 2023 WALLAROO 
Primary School 
...where dreams begin 

Sincerely, 

To our new families, welcome to Wallaroo and welcome back to our returning families. I hope everyone 

has enjoyed a well deserved break over the Christmas and New Year period. I would like to give a special 

welcome to all of our new students joining us in 2023. I wish you all the very best and look forward to get-

ting to know each of you better throughout the year. Also, a big welcome to our new staff member class-

room teacher Claire Turner. 

Our community has had a very positive start to the school year and we look forward to a fantastic year of 

learning. From Prep to Year 6, students have quickly settled into routine. School gates open at 8:30am, just 

in time for brekkie club, which is available to every student, every day. At 8:50am, music will play to signal 

our ’Ready to Learn 'program, which starts the school day in each classroom.   

All classroom learning spaces focus on Literacy, Numeracy, Science, Humanities and Digital Technology, 

with Investigations located within the Library and available for students in Prep to participate in weekly. In 

every class, our teachers provide enabling and extending prompts within the lessons they teach to support 

and enhance student learning. This allows for all students to access the curriculum at their point of  

readiness, to learn, grow and excel at their individual learning pace.  

All grades continue to implement our school wide Values Education and Positive Behaviours for Learning 

program that focuses on making positive choices and developing important skills to take charge of our 

learning. Classroom discussions about our school values and classroom expectations have taken place 

and are posted in classrooms. At the forefront of this is our school values Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be 

Your Best. All members of the school community, including our students, staff and families are expected to 

abide by these values. Our values support the positive journey our school community is on, one where  

Wallaroo PS is acknowledged as a well-loved place to learn, work and grow.  

Students will continue to receive a School Values ticket when they are observed displaying one or more of 

our values. These tickets can be used to purchase items at our Values Shop! All School Values tickets will be 

collected once spent and placed in our School Values display box. As this display box fills up, the whole 

school is rewarded with fun activities. When the School Values display box is completely full, everyone will 

participate in a special event, last year we all enjoyed a fun day out and lunch at an indoor play centre. 

Stay tuned for more exciting School Values news in our upcoming newsletters. 

Year 6 students Mary Grace, Lennox,  

Bianca and Cooper visited the Values 

Shop to make a purchase using the  

Values Tickets they earned in their first 

week of school.  

Great start to the school year kiddos 

and your Senior polos look great too! 
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MORE INFORMATION 

For more information about CSEF visit: 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx  

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 

 

Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond 

the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student will miss out 

on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is part of 

making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s commitment to breaking the link  

between a student’s background and their outcomes. 

  

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS 
FUND (CSEF) 
School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in 
the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper  
understanding of how the world works while sports teach 
teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a 
healthy curriculum. 

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist  
eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and 
sporting activities. 
 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a  
temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A  
special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker 
and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to 
use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or 
sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
  

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $125 for primary school students 

• $225 for secondary school students 

  
  
  

 

 

HOW TO APPLY 
New applicants should contact the school office to 
obtain a CSEF application form or download from the 
website below. 

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last 
year, you do not need to complete an application 
form this year unless there has been a change in 
your family circumstances.  
You only need to complete an application form if 
any of the following changes have occurred: 

 new student enrolments; your child has 
started or changed schools this year. 

 changed family circumstances; such as a 
change of custody, change of name,  
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing this year. 

  
Check with the school office if you are unsure. 
  
  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx
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 8 Feb  Prep rest day 

 15—17 Feb Yr 5/6 camp 

 15 Feb  Prep rest day 

 22 Feb  Prep rest day 

 23 Feb  School Council meeting 

 24 Feb  Curriculum day 

 

Annual Privacy Reminder for 2023 

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal  

information for standard school functions or where permitted by law, as stated in 

the Schools’ Privacy Policy. 

Please take time to remind yourself of our school’s collection notice, found on our 

website www.wallaroops.vic.edu.au   

For more information about privacy, refer to:  Schools’ Privacy Policy — information 

for parents.  

 

5th   Ella   20th Parker 

9th Lily B   24th Hayley  

15th Imogen  26th Ollie 

19th  Abdullah  

Expression of Interest 

 FREE beginner 

 guitar lessons 

 Years 4 – 6 

Please see office for 

details 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx

